Minutes of TBI Admin Meeting on Thurs May 25 2017 at 1930 at Julie’s

Present: Martin Sherring (Chair), Julie Gibson, Julian Paren, David Reid, Anne Thomas

1  Apologies: Vanessa Halhead, Wendy Price, Richard Robinson, Peter Moffatt

	Item
	Discussion
	Action



	2  Minutes 
	Accepted, with thanks to Wendy.


	

	2  Matters arising from minutes 
	Bike maintenance

The decision last Admin Meeting that Jim McBride would be paid £10 an hour for Dr Bike sessions at the markets was discussed as he was being paid £15 an hour for Black Isle Bicycles work.  Decision made to continue to pay £10 an hour for markets as he had already accepted to do the work for this rate. Agreed that Jim could use one claim form for both activities.  Agreed Jim should get the Market Organizer to sign off his hours.

Wendy to email CCT’s again for more mechanics for other markets.

Membership

The Charities Aid Foundation web portal for donations and the recovery of Gift Aid was operational.  Julie still had to claim Gift Aid for past subscriptions.  

Suggested note go in Newsletter (deadline May 26) to remind how donations should be paid and that membership was now free.

.

Demain Film

The DVD had arrived and was available for loan.  Contact Julie.

What the Frack

The TBI performance was a great success and all were full of admiration of Edie’s verve, playwriting and acting.  A magnificent achievement.  

All asked to respond in some way to the Fracking Consultation of Scottish Government ending May 31.  Postcards and other material were supplied at the event for getting involved in this.  A report of the event should be rushed for the newsletter.

TBI sorry that the showing to Fortrose Academy was to Year 3 rather than the sixth form.   TBI regretted also that nobody had risen to the occasion to video the event.

Seed Potatoes

All surplus potatoes have been passed on.

Co-op involvement in Community Groups

The Co-op are happy to arrange some volunteer support for the Food Group.  Martin used some words from the Landscape Partnership documentation and edited by Julie in support of a funding application.

Orchard Survey

David had confirmation that actual data collected would be made available to TBI but there was a query on whether images could be also released.  


	Market Organizers

Wendy

Julie

Julie



	Items for Decision

3. Comms Report 


	The Comms Report had been circulated beforehand and was accepted by the meeting as a useful document.
	

	4. Items for decision

Summer Events
	Forthcoming events include Black Isle Gathering on October 7 2017, St Boniface Fair on 10 August 2017, and Cromarty Art and Flower Festival on 17-25 June 2017. There would also be the summer event held in alternate years at Culbokie or Resolis.

Decided that Black Isle Gathering would be the opportunity to launch the new Local Larder and to have a display on Food Miles including local produce, eg apple juice and beers.  The Apple Press would also be a feature, and the question of hosting a demonstration was not resolved

Anne agreed to supervise Lara to prepare for TBI’s participation in these and other summer events.  Noted that apple pressing did not start until late September/October and was a good way of getting folk introduced to TBI.

Suggested Lara could also edit the calendar in black-isle.info to include more of events interesting to TBI members.

The Big Lunch concept being developed by Elsie Normington was thought by Anne to be a way of bringing North Kessock residents together.  The idea was of some interest.  Decision that TBI would not be involved in the organization as a partner in a North Kessock event, but encouraged a North Kessock Residents Association to be created to see it through.
	ALL

Anne

	Items for Information

5.  Finance
	Julie presented the documents already circulated and no queries were raised.  Julie noted that a donation of £500 was unexpected, and decision was made to make no enquiries and hope the donor became apparent later.  


	

	Items for Information

6.  Food and Growing Group
	The paper circulated was accepted.  Julie confirmed that the Grow North Chicken event on June 3 would take place at Glachbeg with Bob Bull, and that Lara would be attending.  One new interested lady from Munlochy had been invited to attend.

Julie is organizing Open Gardens during the summer and still needed two volunteers for their gardens to be open in either July or August.  
	

	Items for Information

7.  Energy Group
	The group had not met, but Anne had been invited by Energy Savings Trust to give a presentation at their event on May 20.  She said that folk needed the reassurance provided by local Case Studies on PV arrays before committing.  Today proper costs and tariffs and annual kWh generation was available for this area.  Anne noted that EST could only offer loans of £2500, and she was amazed that EST were promoting a dream ticket of electric car/PV array combination as an investment!!! 
	

	Items for Information

8. Intern
	Martin outlined that he would meet Lara on June 1.  Lara has three months with TBI and Martin would be the main contact.  A work-plan was being developed that would focus chiefly on The Local Larder and food.

All Food Group and Admin Group were invited to a social afternoon tea with Lara at Julian’s house at 1500-1700 on Saturday June 3.

Martin noted that Marcia had invited Lara to the Findhorn Foundation on June 24, and both Martin and Marcia hoped others would take advantage of the invitation and come too.
	ALL

ALL

	9.  Dates and venue of next meeting
	July 5 at David’s.  Arrive around six for a wander around the grounds and ready for potluck supper at 6.30 pm.  Meeting at 7.30pm

August 16 at Julian’s.  Meeting 7.30 pm.


	

	AOCB

DropBox
	DropBox has lost its structure and many of its files.  Martin has been able to restore deleted files from a backup.  Warning:  Deleting files on your own computer can delete the files from DropBox for everybody.  Maggie probably the culprit, but all now OK.  

Note there is a distinct TBI Director’s DropBox and this has a different login.
	

	AOCB

Forestry Commission 
	A comment from Martin that the Forestry Commission is actively encouraging Community Groups to take over parts of their estate. 


	

	AOCB

Government Consultation
	Martin agreed to lead on TBI’s response to the consultation on Energy Strategy and Julian to lead on Unconventional Oil and Gas (Fracking).
	Martin

Julian


Julian 

02.06.17

